

## District 21 minutes – February 18, 2024

Meeting opened 4:33 p.m.  
Traditions were read

### Treasurers report (Justin P):

- Beginning balance: \$1,076.10
- Receipts: \$169.83 (District 22 – GSR workshop reimbursement)
- Payments: \$100 (F Street neighborhood church rent for GSR workshop)
  - \$120 (rent for D21 to New Visions church – brings current to March)
  - Lisa V Area expenses (pending)
- Ending balance after budgeted expense: \$1,025.93

**Intergroup Report** (see attached minutes from Dawn)

### DCM report (Lisa V):

- Received Area Newsletter for April meeting
- Need to reimburse Rebecca for area 41 hotel for Lisa's share. Rebecca paid for room.
- Lisa planning to visit Monday morning meeting – Principles Before Personalities
- Lisa sent Zack – Area 41 registrar the District 21 meeting list.
- Discussed Area 41 voting items for April area meeting
- Lisa serving on Technology and Communication committee for Area; held zoom mtg on Feb 3<sup>rd</sup>; they are researching other areas to see best practices – for the Area 41 website

### Group Reports (all):

- Women's Circle of Friends (Rebecca): 40-45 people; good retention from treatment attendees; holding monthly business meetings
- Spiritual Actions (Brian) – 12-15. Getting some treatment attendees.
- Seeking Solutions (Dawn) – 50-60 in attendance. Anniversary meeting will be 2/24. Completed group inventory. Sarah R in process of summarizing.
- Honest Desires (Lisa) - 15-30. Proposal from one member to move to Wellbeing Initiative location at 56<sup>th</sup> and 0 - due to babysitting issue; would be different district but could request to stay in District 21. Ad hoc committee to explore idea. Currently at The Bridge. Need to consider issues of adding babysitting.

### Old business:

Workshops – D 22 also planning to do Grapevine workshop; Could partner with us again. See if we can use D 2 display board that they used for their workshop. Timeline: May to July?  
Check calendars with D22. Proposed 4<sup>th</sup> weekend in June: 22nd or 23rd.

As for Area reunion host for 2025: Area 41 is asking for bids to select a Chair/Committee/District within one year of the event - so by June of 2024. GSR's from D 21 should talk to their groups to see if there is interest from D 21 to put in a bid. We can see what other interest there is also from other districts around the state.

Info card discussion: list DCM, Justin as treasurer and meeting date – to encourage attendance. DCM and others could hand out cards when they visit other meetings. Perhaps laminate. Lisa to do draft.

Meeting closed 5:36

Respectfully submitted,

Brian W